Georgetown Board of Health

1 Library Street Georgetown, MA 01833- Tel. 978-352-5720

Fax. 978-352-5714


[image: image1.wmf]

Minutes of Meeting
June 5, 2017
Chair Joe Crane opened the meeting at 9:00 a.m.  Board members Bill Gianacoples and Paul Thompson, Health Agent, Deborah Rogers, and Health Inspector, Virginia Bacon were present.  
11 CENTRAL STREET – Professional Engineer James Scanlan requested the following variances:   1.) A minimum of 2 deep holes observations shall be performed in the presence of the approving authority to 1 deep hole in primary area.  2.)  The required 10’ setback between SAS and slab foundation to 6’ provided.  3.) The required 10’ setback between SAS and the property line to 6’ provided.  4.) The required 10’ setback from the septic tank to the slab foundation to 5’ provided.  5). Design with garbage grinder 165 gal/bed/day to 110 gal/bed/day with no grinder.  6.)  110 gallons per bedroom minimum 330 gal/day to 220 gal/day with a 2 bedroom deed restriction.  7.)  Leach field= 550sf to leach area= 275sf with waterloo bio-filter (50% area reduction). The reason for the variances requested is because the minimum size of the lot.  Motion:  By Paul Thompson to accept the variances as written.    Seconded:  By, Bill Gianacoples, unanimous.
UDDERLY DEVINE -  Matt Newhall the new owner of Udderly Devine has requested to come before the board to discuss possible changes. He is proposing from changing the retail space from to allow manufacturing ice cream on the premises.  The current septic system is retail space only.  The board would like Deb Rogers to call MA DEP regarding changing usage for septic from retail to commercial/ ice cream manufacturing.  
Meeting Adjourned at 10:25 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Virginia Bacon

___________________

Joe Crane – Chairman

____________________









Paul Thompson - Member    






____________________

Bill Gianacoples – Clerk        
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